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Request: 
 
I am requesting the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 from 
the council. 
 
Please tell me whether the council has installed any electric vehicle charging points, 
where these are and when they were installed. 
 
Please tell me if the council has removed any electric vehicle charging points, where they 
were removed from, when they were removed and why they were removed. 
 
 
Response: 
 
1 double unit Fast chargepoint in Bournemouth Gardens Car Park, Whitley Bay – details 
of installation date not retained 
 
1 double unit Fast chargepoint in Beaconsfield Car Park, Tynemouth – details of 
installation date not retained 
 
1 double unit Fast chargepoint in Norfolk Street Car Park, North Shields – details of 
installation date not retained 
 
2 single unit Fast chargepoints in Quadrant Car Park, North Shields – Installed 2019 
 
2 double unit Rapid chargepoints in Beaconsfield Car Park, Tynemouth – Installed 2019 
 
In addition, 2 double unit Rapid chargepoints are in the process of being installed in 
Bournemouth Gardens Car Park, Whitley Bay; 1 double unit Rapid chargepoint is in the 
process of being installed in Norfolk Street Car Park, North Shields; 1 double unit Rapid 
chargepoint is in the process of being installed in Coronation Street Car Park, Wallsend – 
all works are ongoing with the units likely to go live towards the end of 2020/beginning of 
2021. 
 
The Council removed 1 Slow chargepoint from Alexandra Road Car Park, Wallsend as the 
car park was sold for redevelopment 


